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Baker Hill Road District Prudential Committee FY 2022 Report 

The Baker Hill Road District was created through a 1989 home-rule petition filed by the 
Town of Lanesborough. The Baker Hill Road District Prudential Committee, a three member 
appointed body, governs the Baker Hill Road District. The Town of Lanesborough appoints 
two members to the Committee, and the owners of property within the Baker Hill Road 
District have authority to appoint the other member. The District owns the US-7 /SR-8 
CONNECTOR ROAD (formerly Berkshire Mall Drive), and it and three property owners 
are encompassed by the District boundaries. Those property owners are taxed to cover 
any debt service and road maintenance required to keep the road open as a public way. 
Those property owners were DURGA Property Holdings, Inc, Unit l; TARGET, Unit 2 
of the Berkshire Mall Condominium (the Berkshire Mall), and BMG NEWCO, LLC. 
whose property is in tax title 

William (Bill) Prendergast, Henry (Hank) Sayers and John Goerlach are the members of 
the Prudential Committee. Bill Prendergast was elected Chairman and Recording Agent. 

The Prudential Committee meets on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at l 2:00 
noon. During the COVTD Emergency it met remotely or in compliant setting at 20 Bridges 
Street, Lanesborough, MA. 

There were no matters of note during this past year except the limitations imposed by the 

COVID Emergency 

In FY 2021 the Prudential Committee raised and appropriated $808,703.45. From 
those funds $114,900.00 was paid to the Town of Lanesborough in accordance with a 
Road MAINTENANCE AGREEMENT for the ordinary and reasonable expenses of 
maintaining the Connector Road as a public way, the Committee allocated $62,731.00 to 
its Stabilization Fund for future capital costs of resurfacing the travel surface of the 
road, and $50,000.00 to the Town for a new fire truck. 

In FY 2021 the Baker Hill Road District contributed $240,109.00 to the Town of 
Lanesborough in accordance with its POLICE SERVICES AGREEMENT. 










































